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Mr John Hogg
Head of Operations South East Wales, Natural Resources Wales,
29 Newport-Road, Cardiff CF24 OTP

john.hogg@naturalresourceswales.gov.uk

Dear Mr Hogg,

Biomass UK No.2 Ltd. Incinerator, Barry Dock
Environmental Permitting Regs. 2013 Application number: PAN-000869

We are concerned you call this "an energy generation facility" rather than "a waste
installation generating energy", so may not treat it with due seriousness.

We hear you apologised that your officers “did not inform local political leaders as planned
and local residents were not specifically notified” over the licensing consultation. We live
near to the Incinerator site, yet you have still not notified us. Jane Hutt AM is arranging a
meeting, but nothing from the NRW.

The dust and pollution from this plant would affect the whole area, while the noise is likely to
be disturbing night-time. The stocks of combustible waste wood-chips contain paimt and
significant amounts of plastic. Fires from wood-chip stores have burned for days on Newport
Docks and at Coity/Bridgend, emitting nauseous fumes. We live as close or closer to
proposed Biomass wood-store. Are you requiring the company to demonstrate that
accidental wood-chip fires cannot happen here?

We ask you for full information, including a public exhibition with public guestion-and-answer
session on how you would propose to license this polluting, bad-neighbour operation. We

are happy for the DIAG group (Docks Incinerator Action Group) to liaise with you over
suitable arrangements.
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